
DIVISION OF 
ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

Submitted via Electronic Mail 

April 21 , 2025 

Ms. Emily Brickman, P.G. 
Senior Project Manager 
EnSafe Inc. 
ebrickman@ensafe.com 

RE: Monitoring Point Inspection - May 2024 dated September 30, 2024 
NABORS Landfill, 1320 Landfill Road, Mountain Home, Arkansas 72653 
AFIN 03-00051 ; Permit 0249-S 1-R2; EnSafe Contract No. 4600054169 

Dear Ms. Brickman: 

Sarah Huckabee Sanders 
GOVERNOR 

Shane E. Khoury 
SECRETARY 

The Division of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (DEQ) has received the May 2024 
Monitoring Point Inspection Report dated September 30, 2024. DEQ concurs with the repair recommendations 
outlined in Attaclunent B of the report and requests that EnSafe submit a scope of work for implementing the 
reconunended repairs. 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to 
Clay McDaniel at (501) 682-0836 or clay.mcdaniel@arkansas.gov, or Mark Moix at (501) 682-0852 or 
mark.moix@arkansas.gov. 
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